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Minutes CDROB (Committee for Development of Recreational Opportunities in Brundall) Meeting Date: 25th January 2019 Venue: Lounge, Memorial Hall, Brundall, 5.30pm

Present

Councillors - Lawrence Britt (CDROB Chairman), Joe Warns, Julie Mickelburgh, Clerk Claudia Dickson.
Non Councillor Members: Gill Buckley (Cremer’s Meadow), Mike Savory, Marianne Gibbs (B&B WI), Rev Peter Leech (Church), Jamie Smith (Memorial Hall), Josh Whitwood (Memorial Hall).
1. Housekeeping
The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of the fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.  No fire alarm was expected.

2. Welcome and Membership of CDROB - Chair and Members

All attendees introduced themselves and stated who they were representing.

3. Apologies 
Grant Nurden (Thorpe St Andrew High School), John Warne (Parish Council), Brundall Primary School.
4. Declarations of Interests
None.
5. Minutes of Meeting 30th November 2018
It was unanimously agreed to accept the minutes.

6. Matters arising 
A new administrator has been appointed by the Memorial Hall and their new website is now up and running.  A link will be put on the Parish Council website.
7. Youth Shelter at Brundall Memorial Hall

At the most recent Trustees meeting it was agreed that the Memorial Hall would like to take on responsibility for the Youth Shelter. There are a few legalities to look into first and the Trustees will be contacting the Parish Council in due course. Some of the issues being considered are insurance and how it would/could be operated.  The Police prefer the provision of a safe place rather than nothing.  Ideally the ‘ownership’ would be handed to the youth.
Dialogue between the Parish Council and the Memorial Hall is crucial.  A partnership is necessary so that neither side can arbitrarily close it again.

The Memorial Hall will feed their ideas to the Parish Council via CDROB.

The Trustees are open to moving it if/when the LEMH recreation land becomes available.

8. Recreational Development for Land East of the Memorial Hall

The Environment Agency and Highways no longer have any objections to the application.  It comes down to whether it is a benefit to the village or not.  At present it is due to go before the BDC Planning Committee in March.
9. Operation of the 3G Football Pitch

The project is now out to tender.  The Clerk to invite the FA to the next CDROB meeting to present options on how it could be operated.
Rev Peter Leech gave feedback from the Church youth groups:

· They were worried about safe access to the site - there will be a footpath through the Cemetery and through the Brooms development once it is finished.  

· Floodlighting for night playing - this is included

· Times available for local young people - this is yet to be decided

· A Brundall football team

· Cycle paths to the site - to be developed

· The idea of a BMX track adjacent to the football pitch was thought to be a good idea, however there was a request to include provision for scooters.

It was agreed that there should be youth representation on CDROB.  It was hoped that some might be persuaded to attend the FA presentation.

10. Healthy Access and Riverside Path Access Update
Currently the only public access to the river is a small walk at Church Fen, which is not very accessible. There is a path to the river at the Marina but a sign saying “Berth Holders Only” may put some off and it is not currently detailed as a public footpath.  A modification order to a footpath has to go through Norfolk County Council, and would need the support of the Broads Authority.  Evidence needs to be gathered from people who have walked the path in the last 20 years and longer ago than that.  A form needs to be completed and an OS map is required.
The proposal “the Parish Council adopt a public right of way which will pass East Hills to the Yare as per the map” was unanimously agreed by the meeting.

A sub-committee of LB, JS and MS was given authority to take the project further.

The Wheelchair Access Vehicle (WAV) is about to be ordered.  9 drivers have been recruited but more are always needed. The next management committee meeting is on the 12th February at 4pm.  More volunteer helpers/escorts are also required.

11. Cycling Around Brundall
The meeting heard that it is currently not safe to cycle to school along The Street.  GB’s suggestion to tarmac the footpath from the Memorial Hall to Westfield to create a cycling through route to school was met with approval.  Clerk to contact Highways to investigate further.
12. Items for next Agenda (not for discussion)
Youth Shelter at Brundall Memorial Hall
Recreational Development for Land East of the Memorial Hall 
Operation of the Football Pitch

Healthy Access and riverside path access up-date
Cycling around Brundall

Cycling signage

13. Dates for next CDROB Meetings:
Friday February 22nd 2019 - for an FA presentation
Friday March 22nd 2019

Friday April 26th 2019
Meeting dates and times may be subject to additions and/or change.
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